Mayor’s Report
For
April 4, 2016 Assembly Meeting

Hospital Board Appointment: A letter of interest was received from
Brian Paust to fill a vacant Hospital Board seat. Thank you, Mr. Paust, for
your willingness to serve.

Seeking Letters of Interest: The Borough is seeking letters of interest
from Borough residents willing to serve on the Hospital Board (1 vacant
seat) until the October, 2016 Municipal Election.

Letters of interest may be addressed to the Borough Clerk and emailed to
dthompson@petersburgak.gov, mailed to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK

99833, or dropped off at the Borough Administration office in the Municipal
Building.

Meeting with USCG Rear Admiral Abel & Captain Green: Mayor
Jensen was able to meet with Commander Abel & Captain Green earlier this
month and discuss the future of USCG presence in Petersburg.

Meeting with Alaska Department of Natural Resources: Mayor
Jensen and Community and Economic Development Director Cabrera met
with DNR officials to discuss Borough Land Selection.

Borough Manager Evaluation: Mayor Jensen and one additional
Assembly Member will conduct an evaluation conference to review the
composite evaluation forms completed by the Assembly and Department
Heads. Mayor Jensen will select the additional Assembly Member and set
a date for the evaluation conference.

Borough Finance & Administration Office Closure: The Finance &
Administration offices will be closed Wednesday, April 20 through Friday,
April 22, 2016 in order to facilitate the moving of desks and equipment to
a temporary office location at PIA’s Elizabeth Peratrovich Building. The
Finance & Administration offices will be located upstairs in the old exercise
room during the Municipal Building/Police Department Renovation Project
for approximately one year.



